[bookmark: _GoBack]					Pls. check against delivery
PHILIPPINES
UPR of SIERRA LEONE
24rd Session of the Universal Periodic Review 
Human Rights Council
27 January 2016

Mister President, the Philippines warmly welcomes the delegation of Sierra Leone to the 2nd cycle of the UPR.

The Philippines appreciates the assurance in the national report of Sierra Leone that the review of its Constitution will be conducted in an inclusive and participatory process involving all sectors and adopted by popular referendum. For us, this is participatory democracy in action that ensures the right of its people to participate in public affairs.
My delegation understands the difficulty of eradicating female genital mutilation (FGM) as it is culturally entrenched in Sierra Leone. It is in this regard that we laud Sierra Leone for the steps it has taken to curb the practice of FGM, including its signing an agreement with traditional leaders and commencing the process of enacting laws that will prohibit initiation of this right of passage for girls below 18 years old.
We commend Sierra Leone for coming out triumphant against the Ebola virus crisis that gripped its nation and endangered its people for at least 18 months. We also congratulate Sierra Leone for ratifying 7 of the 9 core international human rights treaties. 
These are all great achievements despite challenges and serious resource constraints.
My delegation recommends to Sierra Leone the following:

1. Continue to engage its regional and bilateral partners with the view to build capacity and mobilize resources in support of efforts to fulfill its human rights obligations;
2. Accelerate the process towards the ratification of ICRMW and OP-CESCR; and
3. Consider ratifying ILO Convention 189.

We wish Sierra Leone a successful review.  Thank you, Mister President. END

